
Castlefrank Elementary School
Parent Council Meeting Minutes

May 31, 2011

Attendance: Kathleen Reid, Richard Perkins, Kora Lee Lehman Piers, Jenn Hall, Brenda Rockburn, Andrew Canham, Brona Little, Jillian Dukes, Linda Zimalong, Dorothy Forsyth, Andrea and Ron Pumphrey, Carmen Brubacher,

Absent: Caroline Sewards, Renee Poettcker

Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed and approved ( Brona Little, Kathleen Reid)

Teacher Report (Brenda Rockburn)
Mr. Canham is coaching Intermediate boys and girls soccer. The team came back from recent tournament with new state of confidence.

Hudson Sergeant Relays were run and students participated in these under the direction of Anne Labonte and Ms. Rodin. 
Marianne Graham and the Epic Committee earned GOLD- Environmental Audit group was greatly impressed by Castlefrank’s effort and have asked the school to be the model for other groups. 

Marianne Graham has also been nominated for the award of Women of Distinction for her volunteer work with the YWCA.

The junior track meet was held May 30th and at the end the entire school went to watch the relays. Ribbons were handed out for first to sixth place. From this event select students were chosen to go to the Regional Track Meet. Usually only Intermediate students attend this event but this year there were junior students who participated. 

There was a Kindergarten Information Night held last week. There were over 100 parents in attendance and Mrs. Oldfield and Mrs. Byrtus presented.  Joanna Ashworth will be returning to the Kindergarten faculty in the fall. Mr. Canham highlighted CES firsts and highlighted to parents that it was the intention of Castlefrank ES to have something for everyone at our school. 

The Grade 8 class is waiting to hear the results on June 2 of their placement in the Entrepreneurial Initiative National Competition. We have been the first place recipients for the past two years. There is a monetary prize from BMO of $500 each year. We have spent the first $500 of the $1000 won on a tree plaque to commemorate this event. 

Principal’s Report (Andrew Canham)

Mr. Canham stated that he believed that one of his jobs as principal is to positively promote Castlefrank ES to the community and he uses the Kanata Kourier Standard, EMC, etc. to do so. 
EQAO: there are many contributing factors that kids bring to the table that affect the scores the school receives. EQAO testing began today with 6 half day assessments; three days this week and three days next week. 

The Kinder Info Night began with all the great things at Castlefrank ES -Mr. Canham wanted to send the message to those in attendance that our school community is happy to have these new students and families and that he wishes that the students enjoy their time while here. 

Staffing at this time will be classes organized as follows;

2 JK classes-mornings, 1 JK class and 1 JK/SK Split class- afternoons; grade 1, grade 1/2 split, grade 2, grade 3/4 split; grade 4/5 split, grade 5/6 split; grade 6; two grade 7 classes, and two grade 8 classes. As for a Vice Principal...in order to qualify enrolment numbers are considered, schools must be labelled Beacon schools, and needs are assessed. Castlefrank does not qualify this year. Mr. Canham expects to be able to share with the community which teacher will be assigned to which class by the end of the school year. 
The Kinder yard will be fenced in for the fall around the current play structure similarly as it was before. Thus the play structure will be closed to grades 1-3 in the mornings but open during nutrition breaks with appropriate supervision. 

Screens approved by council at previous meeting have been purchased. Mr. Canham agreed to match funds approved by council at previous meeting to purchase two more screens. Thus four will be installed.
Discussion ensued around the topic of school fundraisers and fees by those in attendance. Some felt there was lack of advanced notice about the recent Read A Thon.  The question was raised about the mention of funds raised going toward the purchase of Ipads; will these be for student use or for faculty use? The response was that they would be implemented for use by students. A discussion ensued about the current OCDSB policies for school funds and the current Board mandate Procedure PR.648.SCO and the new May 11, 2011 memo regarding changes to OCDSB Common List of Supplies.  It was suggested that the community be informed further in future for what funds collected would be used for.  Principal Canham agreed that this information could and would be continued to be made available.  

ARC Committee Status Report (Kathleen Reid)

June 16- Meeting to be held for ARC Kanata South

Public Meeting #2 (there are 4 scheduled) Discussion will be held regarding options; different programs/language programs etc. What decisions made will have domino effects on all schools involved. Some of the options are listed in the minutes of last month.  The issue for Kanata South is that we have many open spots in our schools for students but not enough bodies. Kanata North has too many bodies and not enough space. The goal is to have the minimum of disruptions to families. The next meetings will be held at Earl of March. Kanata South in the first time slot from 5:30 p.m. till 7p.m and Kanata North in the second time slot of 7:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
More parents are needed at these meetings to become more informed. The purpose of these meetings on June 16th is to announce the Guiding Principles and models the ARC Committee are looking at for all schools in the Kanata South and Kanata North areas. Recommendations will be made and not moved forward until the fall. The committee will then break for the summer and meet again for the third consultation with the public. After the fourth public consultation meeting the ARC will make its recommendations to Senior OCDSB staff.  
OCASC (Brona Little)

The topic of this past meeting was to continue to look at the OCDSB 5 year Strategic Plan. The Public can currently comment on the Board’s plan outlined on the Board website. Discussion was held regarding Guidelines for Fundraising and School Focus. The Ministry of Education has new mandates for these.

Fundraising Report (Jenn Hall)

Ideas for future fundraising initiatives were brought to council including beverages graciously provided for tasting at this meeting. 

1) Fairtrade Coffee/Teas/Hot Chocolate-Shade Grown Organic that would suit our school environmental theme. Bags cost $13-$16 and the return is $5 per bag and $1 per bag for tea.
2) Spring Bulbs- purchase in February for delivery in May

It was suggested by Mr. Canham that based on possible changes to Fundraising guidelines by the Ministry and that changes may be made in council in the fall that we table the decision  making about what fundraising initiatives to initiate for future meetings when we have established and put in place a fundraising plan of action. 

At this meeting it was suggested that as a council we agree to take on 3 fundraising initiatives in addition to Pizza, Lunch Lady, other hot lunches, and Movie Nights. It was suggested, with input from Brenda Rockburn, the faculty also agree to take on 3 fundraisers.  It was suggested by many in attendance that we plan what we want to fundraise for in advance and put a plan into action to bring in funds for these priorities and present these ideas to the faculty.  

Action Item: Decide on a Fundraising plan of action and put in place in the fall, taking into account the needs of the Castlefrank staff. To create and decide on Guiding Principles to put forth a fundraising action plan for the 2011/2012 school year. 

Other Business
Parent requested that funds be granted from council to purchase standing oscillating fans for each classroom (22 rooms) due to the recent heat wave. Motion was made by Richard Perkins for $500 of council funds to be used to purchase these fans for the school immediately. The motion was approved by all in attendance and seconded by Kathleen Reid. 

Staff Appreciation Luncheon to be held June 15th. Jenn Hall is organizing and asking for contributions. Further information to follow. 

Request made by 4th Kanata Scouts to be allowed to set up an information table at the September Meet The Teacher BBQ and that a Global Awareness group be created by parent volunteers and also be granted permission to set up an information table that same night. Requests were granted and Mr. Canham agreed to forward information regarding the date of this event.

Meeting adjourned 9:12 p.m.

